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Mr. Chairperson, 
 
India would like to thank the Chair of Committee on Information Ambassador Omar Hilale for his 
leadership in ensuring that the Committee met and discharged its mandated function provided by the 
General Assembly, despite the challenging circumstances. We also acknowledge the support provided 
by the Department of Global Communication (DGC) to assist the Committee in its efforts. India 
welcomes the consensus adoption of the report of the 42nd session of Committee on Information.  
 
Mr. Chairperson, 
We are living in a unique information era, where misinformation and disinformation has been spreading 
faster than facts and news throughout the Internet, social media and other news and communication 
platforms. This has been more pronounced during the COVID-19 pandemic, when people around the 



the service and sacrifice of the UN peacekeepers as well as the contribution of countries, who are 


